An Coimisiún um Pá na Seirbhíse Poiblí PUBLIC SERVICE PAY COMMISSION

St Stephen's Green House, Dublin 2.

Mr Colin Menton

Assistant Secretary

Remuneration, Industrial Relations and Pensions

Department of Public Expenditure and Reform

Government Buildings

Dublin 2

8 February 2017

Dear Colin,

I refer to your previous communication to Mr Kevin Duffy on the 13th January 2017 regarding the valuation of public services pensions. In that letter, you indicated that the Department of Public Expenditure and Reform expected to have its actuarial report finalized and a submission to the Commission by mid-March 2017.

In anticipation of this report and further submission, the Commission has proposed that it would be useful for the Members of the Commission to be briefed on public service pensions, generally. It is hoped that an official from the Department of Public Expenditure and Reform would be available to deliver a short presentation to the Commission at its next meeting on the morning of the 22nd February 2017. If it is convenient, a member of the Secretariat might contact relevant officials in your Division to discuss the details.

Yours sincerely,

David Denny

Secretary

Public Service Pay Commission